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June 26, 2024 
 
Adrian Moreno 
City of Coachella 
53390 Enterprise Way 
Coachella, CA 92236 
 
Dear Adrian, 
 
As communicated, it has become necessary for us to reschedule the Coachella Gateway, CUP 
254 Modification agenda item, which was tentatively scheduled for the Planning Commission 
meeting of July 3, 2024.    
 
At this time, we are still reviewing the various proposed conditions for the project that staff has 
recommended and have also just learned that certain members of our strategic planning team 
will not be available to attend the July 3rd   meeting, due to the July 4th national holiday.  
 
While this item has been rescheduled at our request more than once, the City of Coachella has 
also cancelled meetings in both May and June (5/15/2024 and 6/19/2024).  
 
We respectfully request that this agenda item be moved to the next regularly scheduled planning 
commission meeting, currently scheduled for July 17, 2024.   It is my understanding that there 
may be some internal discussion amongst city staff to cancel the July 17th meeting, however, I 
would urge you to reconsider, since the city has already committed to no planning commission 
meetings during the month of August 2024.   This would result in an extended length of time 
for no public service development items to be addressed.   
 
Please accept my sincere apology for any inconvenience that this request may cause.  This 
project remains of high importance to the Chandi family.  We understand that significant time 
and effort go into preparation for these planning commission meetings, and we value and 
appreciate your understanding and flexibility regarding this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Toni Merrihew 
Sr. Vice President & CFO 
Chandi Group USA 
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